

29 August 2017

Kyra Gillies, Chris Lam and Luca Elder By email

Dear Kyra Gillies, Chris Lam and Luca Elder,

Official Information Act Request

I refer to your request for information of 1 August 2017 where you requested the following information:

- 1. The number of sexual violence reports made to the university, and for these to be broken up by the different types of sexual violence that are being reported:
- Unwanted filming of a person in a sexually harassing/demeaning way
- Non-consensual photo and/or video sharing of a person's intimate and/or sexual photos/videos
- Online or in-person sexual harassment in the form of comments, persistent harassment for 'sex', stalking and/or rape threats
- Sexual assault and/or unwanted groping
- Rape (including anal and digital rape--forms still not recognised by New Zealand law)
- Intimate partner violence in which sexual violence has been involved
- Flatting violence in which sexual violence has been involved
- 2. We wish to have these reports broken down year by year (for the past ten years, including the year still in progress), by the different forms outlined above, by the source of the report (student or staff, rape survivor or concerned friend/family member).
- 3. Additionally, we wish for statistical data of the number of expulsions, trespass orders and reparations that have occurred after such reporting of the accused.

Your request necessitates a search through a large quantity of information and meeting the original time limit would unreasonably interfere with the operations of the University. Further, consultations with other University staff necessary to make a decision on the request are such that a proper response to the request cannot reasonably be made within the original time limit.

Therefore I advise that the University is extending the timeframe for its response to the information that you have requested, by an additional 20 working days, pursuant to section 15A(1) of the Official Information Act 1982 ("the Act"). You will therefore now receive a decision on your request by **26 September 2017.**

You have a right, under section	28(3) of the Act,	to make a com	plaint to the (Ombudsman
about this extension.				

Yours sincerely

Pam Thorburn

Director, Student Academic Services